
 
14th May 2025 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 

 
 
 

 

We are very excited to be holding a joint Manor Infant and Junior School Summer 

Fair later this term. There will be a range of stalls and activities on offer including a 

raffle, BBQ, coconut shy, bottle tombola and much more! 

 
As we are sure you can appreciate, an event like the Summer Fair requires lots of 

volunteers, both on the day to help with stalls and in its preparation.  If you feel that 

you or any family member is able to offer support, either on the day or prior to the 

event, then please email l.hoggan@manor-junior.hants.sch.uk with your child’s name 

and class.  If you are able to help on the day of the fair, please indicate which time 

period you are available: 

• Set Up 9.00 a.m. to 11.30 a.m. 

• 11.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. 

• 12.30 p.m. to 1.30 p.m. 

 

Bring a bottle non-school uniform day  

We will be holding a non-school uniform day in school on Friday 20th June.  The 

children do not have to wear school uniform on this day and in exchange we ask that 

each child brings a bottle of something e.g. bottle of wine, bottle of bubble bath, 

bottle of ketchup for our ‘Bottle Tombola’ at the Summer Fair.  All bottles donated 

will be placed into a bottle tombola at the fair.  We do ask that the clothes the 

children wear are suitable for the school day and that shoes are safe for use in the 

playground.  In the interests of safety, jewellery is not permitted.   
 

Hamper donations 

We are hoping to make up ‘Summer Hampers’ and welcome donations of new 

summer items, such as things for the BBQ, swimming items, outdoor games, 

gardening items, picnic items etc.  If you know of any company who you feel would 

be willing to donate a raffle prize, please let us know – we are more than willing to 

write a letter of request. Please send any donations into school via your child.  

 

Other donations - second-hand uniform and soft toys 

We will be holding a second-hand uniform stall and a teddy tombola so if you have 
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any donations that would be useful for these stalls then they would also be greatly 

received. 

 

Both schools are looking forward to coming together for this community event and 

we really hope you will be able to join us.  We will keep you updated with further 

details about the fair as it approaches and we anticipate this being a fun event for all 

of the family!   

 

Yours sincerely  

 

Mrs C Findlay , Headteacher, Manor Junior School and 

Mrs A Story-Scrivens and Mrs N Hutchings, Interim Headteachers at Manor Infant 

School  
 
 


